

To:-

Mr J Bloom A556knutsfordbowden@highways.gsi.gov.uk
Mr M Swapan A556knutsfordbowden@highways.gsi.gov.uk
Ms A Pickering Anna.Pickering@highways.gsi.gov.uk
Mr D Price ipcenquiries@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk
Rt. Hon George Osborne MP robertsonbj@parliament.uk
Cllr S Wilkinson steve.wilkinson@cheshireeast.gov.uk
Mrs D Flanagan A556road@live.co.uk

5<sup>th</sup> March, 2013

Dear Sirs,

I have already written to you twice on opposing the A556 bypass scheme. Further to your most recent letter I am writing for a third time. I support the M6 Junction 20 solution, keeping the motorway traffic on the motorways, for road safety and to conserve the countryside.

As the current proposals stand, I am personally affected in two main ways:-

Firstly, where I live, I will be completely surrounded by very busy roads and will be effectively made into an 'island'. I can assure you, that's not going to be very pleasant for me.

Also as an Equestrian, my current 'hacking out' area is blocked off, as Millington Hall Lane will become a dead end. I have been promised a bridleway on the A556, but whether Highways are responsible for this or whether it's the local authority is unclear. I have a bad feeling the new bridleway/cycle path is going to be side stepped or overlooked completely.

I do feel that constituents of Tatton have been severely let down, what with firstly the A556 bypass, then the HS2 high speed rail link and now with Fracking licences being issued.

Soon there will be nothing left of Cheshire East to enjoy!

Please don't let us down, Mr. George Osborne, we voted you in as our Conservative MP, please do what your party name says and 'conserve' our countryside.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs. E. Needham

Resident/Equestrian Rider/Dog Walker and Cyclist of Millington Parish